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Impact of statutory minimum wage on private residential care homes  

 
 
 The Minimum Wage Ordinance (Cap. 608), with the initial statutory 
minimum wage rate of $28 per hour, has taken effect from 1 May 2011.   
 
2. According to media reports, operators of private residential care 
homes have reportedly claimed that a number of homes are at the risk of 
closure upon the implementation of the statutory minimum wage because 
of inability to meet the additional staff costs.  The relevant press reports 
on the subject are in Appendix I.  Although the Panel on Welfare 
Services has not discussed the subject per se, it has requested the 
Administration to provide a response to the above concern.  The 
Administration's response has been circulated to members vide LC Paper 
No. CB(2)1763/10-11(01) on 16 May 2011.   
 
3. A written question on the impact of statutory minimum wage on 
subsidized residential care services for the elderly was raised by Dr PAN 
Pey-chyou at the Council meeting of 4 May 2011.  An extract of the 
question and the Administration's reply is in Appendix II. 
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